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L.U. No. 736 (Res. No. 1674)

THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON PLANNING, DISPOSITIONS

AND CONCESSIONS

L.U. No. 736 (Res. No. 1674)
By Council Members Greenfield and Salamanca
SUBJECT

MANHATTAN CB - 11                                                                  
  C 170278 PPM


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 197-c of the New York City Charter, for the disposition of one City-owned property located at 2460 Second Avenue (Block 1803, Lot 1), pursuant to zoning.
INTENT

To approve the disposition of Block 1803, Lot 1, which in conjunction with the related actions would facilitate a new mixed-use, mixed-income development comprising approximately 730 residential units with ground floor retail space, community facility space and a memorial to commemorate the Harlem African Burial Ground, which comprises a portion of the proposed project site which is located in the East Harlem neighborhood of Manhattan’s Community District 11.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  August 21, 2017

Witnesses in Favor:  Four


Witnesses Against:  None
SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  September 5, 2017

The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.

In Favor:


Against:


Abstain:
Salamanca


None



None

Cohen

Treyger

COMMITTEE ACTION


DATE:  September 6, 2017


The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution.

In Favor:


Against:


Abstain:
Greenfield


None



None 

Gentile

Garodnick

Mendez

Rodriguez

Koo

Lander

Levin

Williams

Richards

Barron

Cohen

Kallos

Reynoso

Torres

Treyger

Grodenchik

Salamanca

FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION


The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission on September 8, 2017.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated September 18, 2017, with the Council on September 19, 2017, indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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